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New Mexico Public Health Association





P.O. Box 26433
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87125-6433

www.nmpha.org
July 20, 2012

Mr. Paul Puckett

Albuquerque Environmental Health Department

Air Quality Division

PO Box 1293

Albuquerque, NM 87103

RE: Air Quality Permit Modification Application, Air Quality Authority-to-Construct

Permit #0047-M1-RV2

Dear Mr. Puckett:

On behalf of the New Mexico Public Health Association, we are requesting the Air Quality Division of the City of Albuquerque deny Vecenergy’s request to modify their authority-to-construct permit for the following reasons:

1) The permit modification to utilize the full capacity of the facility will result in total Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) emissions of .165 tons per day, an increase from the currently permitted VOC emissions of .1 ton per day. When adding VOC emissions from Western Refining (located opposite of Vecenergy), the total VOC emissions amount to an overwhelming .365 tons per day.

2) There is no calculation provided on the total VOC emissions of area sources or the cumulative impact of the VOC emissions on the health, safety or welfare of residents living nearby - many of whom are already living under extremely stressful conditions which further compromise their immune systems.

3) The VOC emissions estimates provided by Vecenergy for the vapor recovery unit (EU1) assumes 99.5% control efficiency. However, the applicant has requested the Air Quality Division eliminate the requirement of control efficiency for the vapor recovery unit. If the request is granted by the Air

Quality Division, the VOC emissions from the vapor recovery unit will be greater than Vecenergy’s VOC emissions estimates (based on a 99.5% control efficiency). Therefore, the VOC emissions estimates provided in the permit modification application are inaccurate and unreliable.

4) The permit modification requests an increase in Hazardous Air Pollutants (HAPs) from less than 1 ton per year for total HAPs to less than 25 tons per year for total HAPs, and less than 1 ton per year for each individual HAP.  Since there is no information provided, it is unclear what the actual total HAPs and individual HAPs for the facility will be.

5) The age of the equipment dates back to 1954 (4-bay bottom loading rack and many of the storage tanks). The age of the storage units is the likely reason that Chevron, the former owner of the facility, did not use them. Given their age, the emissions estimates for these equipment units are probably underestimated since there is a far greater likelihood of leakage and vapor emissions.

6) The community most impacted by the expansion of Vecenergy’s operations is San Jose, an environmental justice community because residents living there experience a disproportionate burden of environmental pollutants, are low-income (58% of the population lives below 150% of the Federal Poverty Level compared to 25% for Bernalillo County’s population) and high minority (93% of San Jose’s population compared to 46% of Bernalillo County’s population). Further, 75% of residents living in San Jose speak Spanish as their first language, compared to 22% of residents living in Bernalillo County, making active participation in decisions that are heavily technical much more challenging.

Hispanics living in San Jose and the community of Mountain View, directly South of San Jose, also suffer from the highest rates of deaths for 10 of the 11 leading causes of death in Bernalillo County when compared to Hispanics living in the rest of Bernalillo County.

In acknowledging the siting of toxic facilities in low-income and minority communities and their adverse impacts to health, Lisa Jackson, Administrator for the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), and other Federal agencies are committed to resolving historical discriminatory practices. These efforts have resulted in Environmental Justice Listening Sessions, EJ Plan 2014, and the Partnership for Sustainable Communities. It is a violation of the Civil Rights Act for government agencies to make decisions that result in intentional or unintentional discrimination. In fact, doing so could result in the loss of Federal funding.

Like the Federal government’s efforts to protect the health of our country’s citizenry, it is imperative the Air Quality Control Board abide by the state’s Constitutional Amendment (Article XX, Section 21) as follows: “the protection of the state's beautiful and healthful environment is hereby declared to be of fundamental importance to the public interest, health, safety and the general welfare. The legislature shall provide for control of pollution and control of despoilment of the air, water and other natural resources of this state, consistent with the use and development of these resources for the maximum benefit of the people” and deny Vecenergy’s permit modification request in order to protect the health, safety and welfare of residents living in the impacted community of San Jose.

Sincerely,

The New Mexico Public Health Association Executive Committee
Mallery Downs / Co-President, NMPHA
Jacque Garcia / Co-President, NMPHA
Jerry Montoya / Co-President-Elect, NMPHA
Lori Loera / Secretary, NMPHA
David Broudy / Treasurer, NMPHA
